

January 28, 2014

New York State Office of Children & Family Services

Mr. Donald Geary Office of the State Comptroller 110 State Street Albany, NY 12236

http://ocfs.ny.gov

Dear Mr. Geary:

Andrew M. Cuomo Governor

Sheila J. Poole
Acting Commissioner

The Office of Children and Family Services (OCFS) has received the January 16, 2014 final report from the Office of the State Comptroller (OSC) regarding the Follow-up Audit on OCFS Youth Facilities Chargeback Rates to Localities.

Capital View Office Park

52 Washington Street Rensselaer, NY 12144-2834 OCFS staff have worked diligently to implement the recommendations contained in the original audit report with which the agency agreed. This follow-up audit confirms those efforts. OCFS appreciates the opportunity to respond to the report. Please contact OCFS Audit Liaison, Ralph Timber, at (518) 473-0796 or via e-mail at Ralph.Timber@ocfs.ny.gov with any questions you may have.

Sincerely,

James A. Conway, Director

Office of Audit and Quality Control

